From: <u>Veronica Malo</u>
To: <u>Planning</u>

Subject: Construction of "The George" Rejection of Proposal

Date: Sunday, June 9, 2024 9:54:03 PM

CAUTION: External Sender. Please do not click on links or open attachments from senders you do not trust.

Dear Sirs,

I received a notice of Public Hearing from the City of Coral Gables which states the intention of the demolition of multi-family buildings and construction of 13 residential townhouses. One of the reasons my family moved out of the beach in the area of Bal Harbour to Coral Gables was because we liked the trees and quiet neighborhood. The scenery is peaceful, and the trees keep the birds and wildlife such as squirrels and peacocks to walk around. Since we moved here in 2018, there have been three new constructions being the last very disruptive visually since it is a building 5 stories high. As a resident of the area where it is intended to construct this new venture(across the street), my family is not happy. So, my family and I reject the request from the applicant to move forward with the construction of the townhouses.

I want to thank you in advance for your time. Wishing you a great week.

Kind Regards,

Veronica Malo ANVELU Biltmore Parc